

## EATONTOWN BOARD OF EDUCATION

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES
5 GRANT AVENUE
EATONTOWN, NJ 07724
TEL. (732) 935-3323
FAX (732) 578-0017

February 26, 2021

## Dear Faculty and Staff:

As we begin to approach Spring Break, some members of our team have asked about procedures regarding travel. As of this email, I would ask that you reference the January 20, 2021 communication pertaining to travel. At this time, non-essential, long-distance travel is still discouraged. The district will continue to follow the recommendations of national and state health officials in this area.

Due to staffing concerns as well as the desire to maintain in-person learning in the future, if you decide to travel, you will need to use your own time in order to quarantine upon your return home. The district does not believe it will be in a position to allow for remote teaching for those who need to quarantine after traveling.

Thank you for your cooperation and consideration. Sometimes it is not great to be the messenger.

Sincerely,

Scott T. McCue

Superintendent of Schools

Destt J. Melue

STM:jlq